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From the Principal         
 
To parents and caregivers 
 
As Term 1 ends we are already planning for Term 2, our teachers have joined Pialba SS to co plan our English 
units for term 2. This is a great opportunity to share knowledge and expertise and network with our like schools. 
Torquay SS is a part of the Fraser Coast cluster and we will be working in unison with schools across Hervey Bay 
to ensure consistency with our planning and assessing practices.  
 
Staffing news 
 
We farewell Mrs Keightley and Mrs Eastwood at the end of this term.  
 
Mrs Eastwood has been a great asset to our year 1 class and has set them up for great success. Our year 1 
classroom has worked extremely well and I thank Mrs Eastwood for taking on this class contract so promptly.   
 
Unfortunately, Mrs Eastwood is committed elsewhere for the remainder of the year.  
 
Mrs Sharlene Walker has extended her leave until the end of term 2. I want to thank Mrs E for all of her work 
and it has been great having her knowledge and experience as a part of the Torquay State School team. The 
teaching and learning cycle are very important to us and we have provided time for Mrs E to handover to our 
incoming teacher Mrs Sutherland, who has been contracted for the whole of term 2.   
 
Mrs Sutherland has been working on classes across our school and very familiar with our planning process, 
expectations and our students. Our students are working extremely well and we will continue to engage support 
for our teachers and students.   
 
Mrs Robinson and Mrs Hayden are continuing on the year 1 class to ensure a smooth transition.  
 
Term 2, we will continue on our Positive Behaviour for Learning which is based on our expectations, explicitly 
teaching consistently across all year levels.   
 
In term 2 teachers will be sending out times for parents and caregivers to attend parent teacher interviews.  This 
provides parents and caregivers the opportunity to meet the teacher and ask any questions you may have.  It 
provides teachers with the opportunity to showcase the work that students have been completing throughout the 
term. Please keep an eye out for this in Term 2.  
 
I want to thank everyone for their continual support as we end Term 1 and wish you all a Happy Easter. Enjoy 
your break with family and friends and I look forward to connecting with you all in Term 2 
 
 

Yours in education,  

 

 

Kay Rye – Principal (Acting) 
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From the Deputy’s Desk 
 
What a term, everyone must be thinking this? Although, how lucky we have been to at least begin the term and 
now get ready for the first official break of the year. We thank you all for the support that you have given the 
school this term especially with the tighter rules around student health. 
 
A couple of staff changes that are occurring for next term. We thank Mrs Gina Keightley for her wonderful years 
of service to the Torquay SS community. Gina is retiring and preparing herself for the next chapter of life beyond 
the classroom.  
 
Mrs Lyndsey Eastwood is returning to her DRT role within Hervey Bay and we thank her for her time spent with 
our Year 1 class.  
 
Mrs Sharlene Walker is remaining on family leave in term 2 and we welcome Mrs Melissa Sutherland who will be 
teaching Year 1 next term.  
 
Miss Shellie Moller will continue as HOSES as Ms Mieka English extends her time at Urangan High. 
 
Reminder of upcoming events – 
 

• Cross Country first day back at school 19th April  
• Parent/Carer-Teacher interviews to occur early in term 2  
• NAPLAN online for our Year 3 and Year 5 students in mid-May  
• School camp at the end of term 2 

 
To any families moving on from Torquay, thank you for being a part of the education journey your child has been 
on with us and to any new families coming in - welcome and see you soon as your child's education 
begins/continues. 
 

Thanks again and see you all in term 2.  
 

Yours in education, Phil Theofanes - Deputy Principal 
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  Absence Line 4194 4366 or via QParents App 
 

 
 

Term Planner  

 

Thursday 31 March Easter Pizza Meal Deal – orders & payment due Fri 25 March 

Friday 1 April Last Day of Term Celebration Day 

School Holidays 

Tuesday 19 April Term 2 starts 

Tuesday 19 April Cross Country 

 

 
 
 

From the Library 
 
A reminder that students must have a library bag in order to borrow. If you have any of the 
school library bags at home, please send them in to be used this year. We will be 
encouraging students to borrow with class rewards and individual rewards. Classes will 
come to the library each week, which gives students a chance to return and borrow a new 
book. Students can also return and borrow books during their lunch break Monday to 
Thursday.   
 
Remember: No bag, no borrowing. 
 
 
 

Uniforms 
 
 
Our Uniform Shop is open for second hand school uniforms - Tuesday  8:30-9:00am 
 Thursday 2:30-3:15pm.  

School hats are $12 and are available from the Uniform Shop.  

New uniforms are available from Sauers Clothing Supplies, 1/5 Torquay Rd, Pialba. 

Please note Queensland Education’s “No Hat No Play” policy – if students do not have a hat they must remain 
under cover for play time.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have uniforms that you no longer need, donations would also be greatly appreciated.  
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The Honour of Old Torquay 
 
What a find! We recently found this song in the archives from the Music Room. It dates back to 1965, over half a 
century ago, and was written by the staff from that year. It explains why our school has the colours blue and 
gold.  
 

 
What a great motto also, "May we ever strive for 

the Best." 

 

We have now resurrected the song and made 

it our 'school song.'  The tune may be different, 

none-the-less, we as a school, staff 

and students are all 'striving to do our best' for 

the honour of "old Torquay." 

 

I recently spoke with my aunty who was a 

student at Torquay in the late 60's and she 

remembers singing this song. One of my uncles 

also appears as a guest artist at this 'Torquay 

Sunbeam Revue of '65.' (Mr T Zschech playing 

the piano accordion). 

 

We are asking our Torquay community if anyone 

has friends, relatives or associates who may 

know of this song or may have even been a past 

teacher or student of our school.  We would love 

to hear your stories of your 'old school days.' 

Miss Miller 

 

 

 

Facebook  

Bringing our classrooms to the community via our school’s Facebook page 

Most families are already aware that Torquay State School is on Facebook.  We use this social 
media to share with our community many of the everyday activities that occur within our school.   

It also provides us with another form of communication with our parents, regularly posting 
information and photos about school happenings, reminders, updates and general information about things that 
have been happening in classroom.  

By “liking” our school Facebook page you will then receive updates and postings regularly through your Facebook 
newsfeed.  It is a great way of staying in touch with all that is happening in and around our school. 

Visit us on visit and see what is new at https://www.facebook.com/TorquayStateSchool 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/TorquayStateSchool
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Wellbeing groups 

   

 

Chappy Beth has been working with Anglicare to run wellbeing groups. 
This week we discussed what a 'good friend' looks like. 

 
Our students decided a good friend is someone who is kind, tells the truth, is 

fun to play with and helps you when you need it. 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Then they made some friendship bracelets together. 
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 School Watch Number: 131 788  
 
 
 

We say:  Not now, not ever, together 

 
The Queensland Government is committed to the elimination of domestic 
and family violence.  

The Government’s Third Action Plan - ‘Not now, Not ever, together’ 
highlights that by taking action and working together, we can end 
domestic and family violence in our communities. 

Our school is committed to modelling and building relationships that are 
based on equality and respect, free from violence and abuse. You play a 
critical role in teaching respect.  

More information and access to support services for domestic violence 
are available on the Queensland Government website.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.csyw.qld.gov.au/resources/campaign/end-violence/third-action-plan.pdf
https://www.qld.gov.au/community/getting-support-health-social-issue/support-victims-abuse/domestic-family-violence
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*** Community News *** 
 
 

 


